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The Council

COUN11-M4
Minutes of the (Special) meeting of the University Council held on Thursday 14 July 2011.

Members:

Sir Bryan Carsberg (Chair); Professor Memis Acar; Dr Jo Aldridge (ab); Dr Anja Baumhoff (ab); John Blackwell; Penny Coates; Dr Sandie Dann (ab); Arthur Deakin; Brian Dent (ab); Gifty Edila (ab); Sir John Gains; Professor Neil Halliwell; Professor Elaine Hobby; Alan Hughes; Jim Murphy; Jim Mutton; Terry Neale; Professor Ric Parker (ab); Professor Richard Parry-Jones (ab); Professor Shirley Pearce; Simon Proffitt (ab); Professor Ian Reid (ab); Sir Nigel Rudd (ab); Mark Sismey-Durrant; Jackie Strong; Nigel Tamplin; Philip Wilkinson-Blake; Alan Woods.

In attendance:

Rob Allan; Professor Morag Bell; Sir Peter Bonfield; Professor Phill Dickens; Professor Terry Kavanagh; Professor Chris Linton; Dr Jennifer Nutkins; Professor Ken Parsons; Paula Powditch; Miranda Routledge; Dr Adrian Spencer; Caroline Walker; Jon Walker.
Apologies for absence were received from:

Dr Anja Baumhoff; Dr Sandie Dann; Brian Dent; Gifty Edila; Professor Ric Parker; Professor Richard Parry-Jones, Professor Ian Reid.
11/65
Business of the Agenda


Item 11/72 was unstarred to RECEIVE the report of the Special meeting of Senate held on 8 July 2011 (COUN11-P96).
11/66
Minutes

Minutes of the (Special) Meeting of Council held on 1 April 2011 [COUN11-M2] were CONFIRMED.
11/67
Honorary Degrees

Pursuant to Statute XVIII, on the recommendation of Senate and with the advice of the Honorary Degrees Committee, Council APPROVED the issuing of invitations to persons to receive Honorary Degrees at Graduation Ceremonies.


COUN11-P88

11/68
Human Resources Committee


68.1
Council RECEIVED a report of the meeting of the Human Resources Committee held on 16 June 2011.

COUN11-P89

68.2
Council APPROVED amendments to the Conditions of Service for Academic and Related Staff and the Conditions of Service for Operational Services and Administrative Services Job Families.

COUN11-P90

68.3
Council APPROVED a new Redeployment Policy and Procedures.

COUN11-P91

68.4
Council APPROVED a new Partnership Agreement, including the formal establishment of the Joint Negotiating and Consultation Committee.



COUN11-P92
11/69
Operations Committee
69.1
Council RECEIVED the reports of the meetings of Operations Committee from 21 March, 12 & 18 April, 23 May, 13 & 27 June 2011.

COUN11-P93 

69.2
Council APPROVED Tuition Fees for 2011/12 & 2012/13.

COUN11-P94 
69.2
Council APPROVED Car Parking Tariffs from 2012/13. 


COUN11-P95 
11/70
Pro-Vice-Chancellor (Enterprise) Appointment 

Council NOTED that Phill Dickens’ appointment as Pro-Vice-Chancellor (Enterprise) had been extended to 30 September 2011.

11/71
Chair’s Action

Council NOTED that the Chair had taken action between meetings:

71.1
in accordance with Statute XXI Part II, APPROVED the appointment of a Redundancy Committee.
71.2
in accordance with Statute XXI Part II, and on the recommendation of the Redundancy Committee, APPROVED a reduction of 1.5 FTE management and specialist posts in the East Midlands Universities Association.
71.3
in accordance with Statute XXI Part III, APPROVED a request to convene a Tribunal, and the composition of the Tribunal.

11/72
Reports of Committees 



Council RECEIVED reports from the following Committees:

72.1
Senate – 8 July 2011 [COUN11-P96]

11/73 
Valedictory

Council recorded its thanks to Dr Memis Acar, Dr Jo Aldridge, Dr Anja Baumhauff and Professor Ian Reid for whom this would be the last meeting.  


Nigel Tamplin would be resigning from Council with effect from 1 August 2011.  Council recorded its thanks to him, in particular for the work he had done as Chair of the Audit Committee.


Council also recorded its special thanks to Professor Neil Halliwell who was retiring from the University this year and for whom this was also the last meeting.  Members agreed with the Chair of Council that it had been a privilege and a pleasure to work with Neil during his various roles on the Executive Team.  In particular, Council was grateful for his contributions to the research agenda as PVC(R).  He was the first “Provost” of the University and had provided superb leadership alongside the Vice-Chancellor and other colleagues.  Council wished Neil the very best for the future.

11/74
Date of Next Meeting


Friday 21 October 2011 (meeting to follow Senate/Council Away Day)
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